Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Office of the Minister

777 Bay Street, 17th Floor Toronto ON M7A 2J3 Tel.: 416 585-7000 Fax: 416 585-6470 Ministère des Affaires municipales et du Logement

Bureau du ministre

777, rue Bay, 17e étage Toronto ON M7A 2J3 Tél.: 416 585-7000 Téléc.: 416 585-6470



JAN 0 9 2020

234-2019-105

Your Worship Mayor Dan O'Mara Municipality of Temagami dan.omara@temagami.ca

Dear Mayor O'Mara:

Thank you for your request for a delegation meeting at the 2020 ROMA Conference. Your request to discuss DSSAB affiliation has been re-directed to the Minister of Children, Community and Social Services.

I understand that you met with my Parliamentary Assistant Jim McDonell at last year's conference to discuss your commitment to update your official plan and challenges you were facing as well as your work with my ministry's regional office to recover overdue payments in lieu of taxes on provincially owned and tenanted lands.

I appreciate your interest in discussing regulations concerning long-term care facilities, however; I regret that I am unable to meet with you personally during the conference, as my schedule is heavily committed.

If you would like to discuss this matter further, my Senior Policy Advisor for Municipal Affairs, Stephanie DiNucci, is available to speak with you. She can be reached at <a href="mailto:stephanie.dinucci@ontario.ca">stephanie.dinucci@ontario.ca</a> to arrange a time that is mutually convenient.

You can also contact Kathy Horgan, Manager of Local Government and Housing in my ministry's Municipal Services Office North, in Sudbury. She can be reached at kathy.horgan@ontario.ca, or by phone at 705-564-6851.

Once again, thank you for your request.

Sincerely,

Steve Clark Minister